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Dear Acting Captain Altorfer,
Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 15.2 that have
been submitted to us as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package

and information provided by SFPD, the California Department of Justice finds as follows:

Recommendation 15.2

The SFPD should host town hall presentations to educate the public and the media on use of
force and officer-involved shooting investigation protocols.

Response to 15.2:

SFPD has identified a two-pronged approach to educating the public and the media on the use
of force and officer-involved shooting (OIS) investigation protocols: (1) SFPD will hold biannual
meetings at every district station to discuss use of force and OIS investigation protocols,
allowing for as many as 20 presentations a year across the City and (2) SFPD will incorporate an
explanation of OIS investigation protocols into the quarterly Firearm Discharge Review Board
(FDRB) presentations to the Police Commission. Each of these presentations is discussed in more
detail below:

Biannual District Station Presentations

SFPD decided against conducting these presentations in the form of town hall meetings and
opted instead to do district station meetings for two reasons. First, SFPD did not want to
confuse these presentations with the town hall meetings it holds shortly after any OIS
(consistent with Recommendation 13.1). Second, SFPD concluded that holding these
presentations during district station meetings would allow more people across the City to attend
because they would be held at every district station twice a year. The California Department of



Justice and Hillard Heintze agree with SFPD’s approach, particularly since this approach is
consistent with Compliance Measure 1 (Establish a protocol and procedure for SFPD hosted
town hall presentations that are inclusive of difference neighborhood and communities). These
meetings are codified in Field Operations Bureau (FOB) Order 19-01.

As noted in FOB Order 19-01, the district station presentations will discuss Department General
Order (DGO) 5.01 (Use of Force) and DGO 8.11 (Investigation of Officer Involved Shooting and
Discharges). SFPD will also provide general information regarding OISs, including the quarterly
update on OIS investigations (published by the Media Relations Unit), and will discuss the
memorandum of understanding between SFPD and the San Francisco District Attorney’s Office
on OIS investigations. During the presentations, SFPD will provide community members with
copies of the quarterly FDRB reports.

The Community Engagement Division (CED) will prepare a survey that district station Captains
will provide at each of these presentations. In May and November of each year, the
commanding officer of the CED will review the survey results and will submit a memorandum to
the FOB Deputy Chief, summarizing the community feedback and recommendations for the
Chief to consider. In December of every year, the FOB Lieutenant will conduct an audit and
review of the CED reports and the surveys and furnish a report to the FOB Deputy Chief.

Because of the COVID-19 pandemic, SFPD has been unable to hold these meetings at the
physical district stations but the FOB Deputy Chief has approved virtual meetings until the
shelter-in-place order is lifted and in-person meetings can resume. The next district station
meetings on use of force will take place virtually in November.

Quarterly Presentations to the Police Commission

SFPD’s quarterly FDRB presentation to the Police Commission will include an explanation of the
OIS investigation protocols. This process is codified in the Chief of Staff Bureau Order 20-01. To
ensure that this occurs, the Internal Affairs Lieutenant is responsible for maintaining a log of the
FDRB presentations to the Police Commission, documenting that the OIS investigation protocols
were discussed. In December of each year, the Captain of Risk Management will conduct an
audit and review of these logs and furnish a report to their Commanding Officer on the outcome
of the audit.

Based on the all of the above, the California Department of Justice finds SFPD in substantial
compliance with this recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss these further. Thank you.

Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy (she/her)
Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100
Oakland, CA 94612

















